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Dear Chair Bowman, Vice Chairs Drazan and Pham, and Committee Members, 

 

I strongly oppose HB 3838 A-3. 

 

The relationship between home and community-based care is best kept at a local 

level via Legislators. Setting policies—on behalf of The People of Oregon—is an 

integral role of the Legislature; it does not belong to an unnecessary board.  

 

Additionally, homecare workers and direct support professionals are opposed to 

being treated like a unionized workforce, without their consent. Those individuals 

know their industry and its needs. Therefore, I urge you to vote no on HB 3838 A-3. 

 

Respectfully, 

Heather Hall 


